ancestry

Frank Leisz - Facts



Frank Leisz BIRTH 30 APRIL 1875 • Hungary DEATH 22 OCTOBER 1949 • Turtle Lake, Barron, Wisconsin, USA

great-uncle

Facts

Age 0 — **Birth** 30 April 1875 • Hungary

Age 0 — **Baptism** 2 Mai 1875 • Peregu Mare, Arad, România

 $\mbox{Age 1}-\mbox{Birth of Brother Florian Leisz}$ (1877–1879) abt 1877

Age 3 — **Death of Brother Florian Leisz** (1877–1879) 26 Jan 1879 • Peregu Mare, Arad, România

Age 5 — **Birth of Brother Anton Frank Leisz** (1880–1942) 5 Jun 1880 • Inulpy Pereg, Hungary (Romania)

Age 7 — **Birth of Brother Mike Joseph Leisz** (1882–1944) 21 Sept 1882 • Hungary

Age 17 — **Death of Father Lipot Leiss** (1835–1893) 13 Feb 1893 • Peregu Mare, Arad, Romania

Age 18 — **Arrival** 16 May 1893 • New York, New York

Age 24 — **Marriage** 6 Feb 1900 • Sacred Heart Church, Cumberland, Barron, Wisconsin, USA

👤 Barbara Donaker (1877–1950)

Age 25 — **Birth of Son Frank Leisz** (1900–1931) 26 Dec 1900 • Wisconsin

Age 26 — Birth of Son Anthony "Tony" Walter Leisz (1902–1966) 4 Apr 1902 • Wisconsin

Age 27 — **Birth of Daughter Mary Leise** (1903–) abt 1903 • Wisconsin

Age 27 — **Death of Sister Mary Leisz** (1862–1903) 13 February 1903 • Turtle Lake, Barron, Wisconsin, USA

Age 29 — Birth of Daughter Marion Podd (1904–) 14 Aug 1904 • Wisconsin

Age 30 — **Residence** 1 Jun 1905 • Turtle Lake, Barron, Wisconsin Marital Status: Married; Relation to Head of House: Head

Age 31 — **Birth of Son Joseph Frank Leisz** (1906–1962) 17 May 1906 • Turtle Lake, Barron, Wisconsin, USA

Age 32 — **Birth of Son Michael Leisz** (1907–1962) 01 Oct 1907 • Turtle Lake, Polk, Wisconsin, USA

Age 35 — **Residence** 1910 • Turtle Lake, Barron, Wisconsin, USA Marital Status: Married; Relation to Head of House: Head

Family

Parents

1835-1893 Lipot Leiss 1835-1893

🗝 Anna Maria Schmid 1840–1918

Spouse & Children

👤 Barbara Donaker 1877–1950

Frank Leisz 1900–1931

Anthony "Tony" Walter Leisz 1902–1966

Mary Leise 1903-

P Marion Podd 1904-

Joseph Frank Leisz 1906–1962

Michael Leisz 1907–1962

👤 Louise K Leisz 1912–1998

Sources Ancestry Sources 1910 United States Federal Census 1920 United States Federal Census 1930 United States Federal Census 1940 United States Federal Census Ancestry Family Trees New York, Passenger Lists, 1820-1957 Romania, Vital Records from Selected Regions, 1607-1914 U.S., Find A Grave Index, 1600s-Current U.S., World War I Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918 Wisconsin, Births and Christenings Index, 1801-1928 Wisconsin, State Censuses, 1895 and 1905

https://www.ancestry.com/family-tree/person/tree/82221200/person/300132479984/facts

10/10/2017

Age 37 — **Birth of Daughter Louise K Leisz** (1912–1998) 11 Nov 1912 • Turtle Lake, Barron County, Wisconsin, United States of America

Age 43 – **Death of Mother Anna Maria Schmid** (1840–1918) 31 Jul 1918 • Turtle Lake, Barron, Wisconsin, United States

Age 45 — **Residence** 1920 • Turtle Lake, Barron, Wisconsin, USA Relation to Head: Head; Residence Marital Status: Married

Age 50 — Death of Brother Lípot Leisz (1863–1925) 1925

Age 55 — **Residence** 1930 • Turtle Lake, Barron, Wisconsin, USA Marital Status: Married; Relation to Head: Head

Age 56 — Death of Son Frank Leisz (1900–1931) 1931

Age 60 — **Residence** 1935 • Almena, Barron, Wisconsin

Age 64 — **Death of Brother John Leisz** (1861–1939) 1939

Age 64 — **Residence** 1 Apr 1940 • Almena, Barron, Wisconsin, USA Marital Status: Married; Relation to Head of House: Head

Age 66 — **Death of Brother Joseph Leisz** (1868–1942) 25 March 1942 • Cleveland, Cuyahoga County, Ohio, United States of America

Age 67 — **Death of Brother Anton Frank Leisz** (1880–1942) 28 Jul 1942 • Ramsey, Minnesota, United States

Age 69 — Death of Brother Mike Joseph Leisz (1882–1944) 28 Jun 1944

Age 74 — **Death** 22 October 1949 • Turtle Lake, Barron, Wisconsin, USA

Burial Turtle Lake, Barron County, Wisconsin, United States of America

Departure Bremen

Residence Nensch Terey

Residence Barron, Wisconsin, USA

Treasurer and active in community

Served as town treasurer, treasurer of St Ann Catholic Church, and was active in school and community affairs. He was a member of the Family Protective Association, which later became Catholic Financial Life Insurance.

Cause of Death Heart